Larry C. Oldham, P.C. Attorneys at Law www.lcopc.com

416 Pirkle Ferry Road Suite K-500 Cumming, Georgia 30040 Tel. (770) 889-8557 Fax (770) 888-4988

Larry C. Oldham Brent S. Reece November 14, 2005

VIA FACSIMILE NO. (770) 451-3919 AND U. S. MAIL

Mr. Morris Zoblotsky Heritage Property Management Services Inc. 500 Sugar Mill Road Building B - Suite 200 Atlanta, Georgia 30350

Re: High Gables Homeowners Association, Inc.

Dear Mr. Zoblotsky:

After receiving the letter you sent to me by Federal Express last Thursday directing me that my only option was to use Peachtree Post and Box to install my mailbox, I cancelled the order that I had pending with that company since June 17, 2005 and that I had authorized the release of last Tuesday. It would have made sense for your company, the Board and my neighbors to leave well enough alone, but you just had to get in one last shot by directing me that my only choice for mailbox installation is Peachtree Post. While I would have been happy using Peachtree Post prior to receiving your letter, I am now going to handle the matter a different way.

The purpose of this letter is to request the specifications with regard to height, design, color and location that my mailbox and post are required to meet in order to "conform to the neighborhood standard" as set forth in the ACC's Standard Building and Design Specifications which are attached as Exhibit E to the Complaint the Board has filed against me. Since I sometimes receive larger than normal packages at my home, I plan to install an oversized box and want to know if there are any changes in the ACC's requirements as a result of same. I also need to know the size and style type of the numbers to be placed on the box and the specific color of paint (and number of coats) that I need to use for the post if the ACC has a standard I must meet.

I have my post-maker coming to look at some of the other posts and boxes that my neighbors have and he will take his measurements from them, but in order to ensure that I am complying with the ACC's requirements, I would like the ACC to provide me with written plans and specifications detailing the foregoing information. I plan to install the mailbox no later than the second weekend after I have received the written specifications from the ACC (which should give my post-make time to fabricate the post and me the time to install it), so I would appreciate getting them from you as soon as possible.

I look forward to hearing from you.

Very truly yours,

Larry C. Oldham

LCO/bms

cc: Paul Jay Pontrelli, Esq.

I. DOCS OAS CORRES *COR-67LDOC